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Next meeting  
13 February 2017 
 
Lily	and	councillor		

	

Attendance	(by	Sunday	
6pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	
ph	478	8467		
	Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
	Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.nz	

	

	President Elect Keith welcomed us to the first meeting at 
Pupuke for 2017.  
PG Peter asked for three volunteers to help with the start of 
the Coastal Challenge on 11 March at 5 AM with a 7.30 finish. 
He asked all members to consider being a Centurion as we 
only have nine in the club. Foundation collection boxes for 
loose change also available. 
Amanda in her discussions with the Mairangi Business 
Association agreed to deliver 3600 magazines per month and 
asked for volunteers. She will be in contact. The area is 
between East Coast Road and the sea.  She is also 
negotiating to have a stand at the Food and Wine Festival. 
In a quid pro quo Rod needs some volunteers for the Browns 
Bay Rotary Tennis fun day on 24 February. 
North Shore Hospice is running a fundraiser on 8 April. They 
are looking for volunteers -more information later. 
Lily Lay our new IYE from Cambodia was welcomed to the 
club after arriving on Sunday. She is currently staying with 
Sean. If you are interested in going on the Tongariro Crossing 
in mid-February with the exchange students please contact 
Sean. 
Bernie said he had gone to the barbecue at the Science and 
Technology Forum and everybody seemed to be enjoying 
themselves. 
Rod once again thanked everybody for their efforts on the Golf 
Day. We had record entries and with good support from trusts 
and grants a new record was set. He presented Andrew 
Young CEO of the Well Foundation with a cheque for 
$21,000. Andrew said the money would be used to buy a 
lower abdominal scanner for the Emergency Department at 
North Shore Hospital. Our efforts are very much appreciated.		

 

Alan	Astop’s	new	venture	in	

Rotorua	can	be	found	on	

facebook	at	

lumberjaxminigolf.	

Lily	and	Councillor	Jennifer
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	 30	January	 6	February	 13	February	 20	February	

	 No	Meeting	
Auck.	Anniversary	

No	Meeting	
Waitangi	Day	

TBA	 TBA	

Grace	 	 	 Sean	Harris	 	

Reception		 	 	 Lynette	Miller	 	

Attendance	 	 	 Steve	Jenkins	 	

Cash	Desk	 	 	 	 	

Fellowship	 	 	 Ian	Collard	 	

	 	 	 Sue	Yi	 	

	 	 	 John	Pearson	 	

Stewards	 	 	 Alan	Astrop	 	

	 	 	 Martin	Reiss	 	

	 	 	 Jenna	Tuuta	 	

3	Min.	Talk	 	 	 	 	

Intro.	Speaker	 	 	 Rod	Fergusson	 	

Thank	Speaker	 	 	 Bob	Baird	 	

Parting	Thought	 	 	 Amanda	Chambers	 	

Sebastian	 	 	 Stephen	Wheeler	 	

If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	

Our	Exchange	Students	Contact	Details:Lily	:with	Sean	and	Vicky,	43	William	Gamble	Dr,Albany,Ph	4414945	

Sebastian	is	now	with;			Karen	&	Ross	Middleton,	49	Waipuia	Place,	Greenhithe,	Ph.	413	8532	

Sebastian’s	direct	contact;	Mobile	021	1362256	or	Email;	sebastianholthusen@gmail.com	
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